

A Note from Betty Davis

January 2021

Dear Praying and Supporting, Family and Friends,

Just a brief note to say thank you for all the cards, letters, and gifts. God never fails to provide for my needs. I was overwhelmed by the generosity and thoughtfulness of so many.

To those that don't know my lymphoma cancer has come to a stop to the doctor's surprise. It is still present but is no longer growing. We of course know the great physician can do anything. I am completely blind in my left eye and have very little site left in my right. Likewise my hearing is not very good. I am weak and ready to go meet the Master. Until then I witness to everyone and pray much for each of you and for God's will to be done.

It is easy to make excuses but at 91 years of age I am still serving the Lord to the best of my ability and the opportunities are many. Time passes so quickly. It seems just yesterday, 1962, where we were leaving for our first term. It is humbling to know that many of you have been with us from the beginning and great will be your reward in heaven for praying, giving, and sending us to the uttermost.

Again thank you for all you do not only for me but your entire missionary family. I am so grateful for you and the many years God has given us to serve Him together. God is still in control and He knows each need. Be not weary in well-doing for in due season we shall reap if we faint not.

Because life is for service,

Betty Davis